                        Abingdon Society of Bellringers

St. Helen’s Steeplekeeper’s Report for 2019 AGM

At the time of writing Whites of Appleton have not yet done their annual maintenance and so the following report is that of Isaac and Reg. 

There was an issue with the ropes. New tail ends on the 6th and 9th rope were supplied by Whites and spliced on by Isaac.
Clapper stays: the hinges are not substantial. Two have been repaired but they all need replacing with new more substantial hinges. The tenor has a new clapper with a polyethylene shaft. A new clapper stay is needed to fit the shaft.
Sound control: the south side sound control has been modified to open facing upwards. It has been effective. The other three may possibly be modified, too.
Tenor Clapper: the bell was very odd struck. Whites analysis of clapper showed it to be fine. The problem lay in the staple, which had become loose and misaligned. The staple was loosened, realigned and the twiddle pins set correctly. There has been no problem with the bell ringing since,
Stays: Numbers 1, 2, 4, and 5 stay show slight cracks and are being regularly monitored. These are new stays made at some expense by Whites using their well sourced ash timber.
 [A plea from Isaac and Reg: ‘Please ensure the first lessons of learners 

is how NOT to bump the bell on the stay and to learn to set the bell gently.’]
Reg Sidlow and Isaac O’ Shea

Steeplekeepers – St Helens

April 2019
St Helens Clock
The clock is working well as usual. It did lose some 20 minutes on one occasion put down to the severity of the wind storm turning the minute hand, 

The clock received its annual maintenance from Cumbria Clocks this year. 

The carriage clock in the ringing chamber ground to a halt and the new young man kindly cleaned up the mechanism and oiled it and it is keeping good time again. 

Thank you. 

